DUBAI HEALTH AUTHORITY

General Circular pursuant to the Health Insurance Law (No 11 of 2013) of the Emirate of Dubai
General Circular Number 7 of 2018 (GC 07/2018)

Subject of this General Circular

DRG Implementation — Exempted Hospitals

Applicability of this General Circular

This Circular applies to all those involved in the health insurance market
in the Emirate of Dubai including concerned healthcare providers,
insurance companies, health insurance claims management companies
and intermediaries

Purpose of this General Circular

To clarify to market participants on exempted hospitals for DRG
implementation

Authorised by

Mr. Ahmed Abdulla Saleh Al Ageeli AINeaimi
CEO, Joint Corporate Support Services and Acting Director of Health
Funding Department, Dubai Health Authority

Drafted by

Ken Fan, Consultant, Health Funding Department

Publication date

20/06/2018

This document replaces

Not applicable

This document has been replaced by

Not applicable

Effective date of this General Circular

Immediately upon publication

Grace period for compliance

None

Objectives of this General Circular

©  This circular serves to inform market participants that until further notice, the following hospitals are exempted
from Phase Il of Shadow Billing - DRG implementation:

1. DHA hospitals (Dubai Hospital, Hatta Hospital, Latifa Hospital and Rashid Hospital)
2; Hospitals licensed with Ministry of Health and Prevention
3. Non-DHA or non-DHCC licensed hospitals

For any further enquiries, please direct your emails to:
°  Regulatory — ISAHD@dha.gov.ae

e Data-dataHFD@dha.go.ae
°  Grouper —twlatif@mmm.com

e eClaimLink — support@eClaimLink.ae



